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MEMO 

TO:  Mayor McFarland and Committee Members  

FROM:  Andrew Beyer, P.E. 

DATE:  January 5, 2023 

RE:  Finance Committee Agenda Narrative for January 9, 2022 

Agenda Items: 

Review and take action: State/Municipal Agreement for Dewey Avenue Reconstruction 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

Review and take action: State/Municipal Agreement for Dewey Avenue Reconstruction: 
 
The City of Watertown submitted three FY 2023 BIL Grant applications to the Wisconsin Department of 

Transportation (WisDOT) – one each for the reconstruction of Dewey Avenue from E. Main Street to Division 

Street, Oconomowoc Avenue from S. Concord Avenue to East Gate Drive, and S. Twelfth Street from the City 

Limits north to Boomer Street. Of the three applications, the City was successful in receiving State and Federal 

funding for the reconstruction of Dewey Avenue from E. Main Street to Division Street. WisDOT has forwarded 

a project State/Municipal Agreement for review and signature. The State/Municipal Agreement and draft 

resolution of support are attached for Committee review. Engineering Division staff has reviewed the agreement 

and has followed-up with WisDOT regarding the project schedule and minor grammatical corrections. The 

Engineering Division is seeking approval of the State/Municipal Agreement conditional upon WisDOT 

clarifications and revisions.   

 
 

 

Attachments: 

- BIL award document 

State/Municipal Agreement 


